Cumbria Association of Local Councils (CALC)

“Managing Radioactive Waste Safely” (MRWS)

MRWS E-BULLETIN  No 4 : JULY 2010

AN UPDATE – YOUR VIEWS WANTED!

This bulletin. CALC is representing town and parish councils on the West Cumbria MRWS Partnership, following adoption of the CALC/Parish Councils Position Statement in September 2009. This bulletin updates you on the work of CALC on the Partnership and asks for your feedback and comments.

Full information about the national “Managing Radioactive Waste Safely” (MRWS) programme and the work of the West Cumbria Partnership can be found at www.westcumbriamrws.org.uk

Just to recap…….the Government’s MRWS programme is seeking to find a Geological Disposal Facility (GDF) for the disposal of higher activity radioactive waste. Cumbria County Council, Copeland Borough Council and Allerdale Borough Council have made, without commitment, an Expression of Interest with respect to the areas of Copeland and Allerdale. The MRWS programme is based on voluntarism and partnership working.

The West Cumbria MRWS Partnership has started a programme of work to begin looking at all the issues involved and to inform and consult all sections of the community. The next key stage in the process will be the Decision to Participate – this means deciding whether or not to continue working with Government on the programme. This decision is likely to be taken in mid 2011.

Public and Stakeholder Engagement. Earlier this year the Partnership completed the first stage of public and stakeholder consultation. This work, as well as informing everyone about MRWS, also identified many issues and questions in people’s minds. This has all been written up in a report including what the Partnership intends to do about the issues raised. The report can be found on the website (Document 61).

British Geological Survey study. The Government has commissioned the BGS to undertake a desk based study of current geological information to identify those areas of West Cumbria that can be ruled out as obviously unsuitable for a GDF. This work is currently underway and the results will probably be known in September. The results of the study will be the subject of the next round of Public and Stakeholder Engagement starting in September 2010. The decision in 2011 on whether or not to continue to participate in the MRWS process will be based on the area of West Cumbria that has not been ruled out at this initial stage.

The Partnership’s Work Programme. The Partnership’s Work Programme can be seen on the website. It is managed by a Steering Group of which CALC is a member. The Steering Group has established a number of working groups in which CALC participates. Here is a brief summary of the work they are doing:

Public and Stakeholder Engagement Working Group. This group plans and implements all the public consultation and engagement work. It is currently finalising the second phase of consultation that will follow the publication of the BGS study. CALC ensures that parish councils and all sections of the community are properly involved in the consultation processes and that the information that is put out by the Partnership is neutral, balanced and looks at issues from the very local/parish perspective.

Community Benefits Working Group. The Government has said that if a GDF is built there will be benefits to the local community over and above the benefits that would come for such a large project in any case. This group is in the very early stages of looking at how this might work. CALC is ensuring that any scheme of community benefits does not focus solely on West Cumbria as a whole, but ensures that the ‘host community’- those parishes where a GDF would actually be sited – would be a primary beneficiary; receiving a proper and fair share of the community benefits available. 

Potential GDF Impacts Working Group. This group is looking at the social, economic and environmental impacts – both costs and benefits - that would arise if a GDF were to be built. At this early stage the group is using the results of the public consultation and other sources to identify all the potential impacts and then to see where they would be assessed in the Nuclear Decommissioning Authority’s future MRWS work programmes. Again CALC’s perspective is to ensure that it is not just West Cumbria-wide impacts that are studied, but also all the local impacts on potential ‘host communities’.

Decision Making Task Group. In the MRWS process key decisions (eg the Decision to Participate) have to be taken by the Decision Making Body which the Government states is the local authority(ies) for the area. This presents a problem in Cumbria where there are three tiers of local government. CALC has argued that democratically elected parish councils must be part of the decision making processes and, as a consequence, has been asked to join this task group with the County and Borough Councils which is attempting to work out how MRWS decisions should be taken.

The Challenge of ‘Predisposition’

One of the views expressed fairly frequently in the first round of public consultation was that a GDF in West Cumbria is a ‘done deal’. This is rebutted in the Partnership’s report, but it is true to say that CALC does find that some members of the Partnership have what we have termed a ‘predisposition’ to support the idea of a GDF in West Cumbria. This is contrary to the position taken in the CALC/Parish Councils Position Statement that refers to “no preconceived view about the merits or demerits” of a GDF and brings regular challenges for CALC representatives in championing the parish councils’ (potential ‘host community’) perspective. We are proposing certain changes to the way the Partnership operates (eg to appoint an independent chairman) to counter this predisposition but have yet to achieve general agreement to this.

Who pays for the Partnership’s activities?

The Government values the participation of parish councils (through CALC) in the MRWS process and Department of Energy and Climate Change funds all of CALC’s costs, including officer time, as it does for the other key local authorities.

Joint Executive Committees. The Executive Committees of CALC’s Copeland and Allerdale Associations meet frequently to discuss MRWS matters and give guidance to representatives on the Partnership. Regular reports are given at meetings of the two Associations and to the CALC (County) Executive Committee

Your Council’s Views Wanted

It’s now nearly a year since parish councils mandated CALC to represent them on the West Cumbria MRWS Partnership and approved the Position Statement. The results of the BGS study, which will leave an area of West Cumbria which has not been ruled out for a GDF, will be published shortly; so now’s a good time to check on councils’ views. So please let us have your thoughts, suggestions and any concerns.

Please get this briefing discussed by your council – we look forward to hearing from you. Please reply by 17 September, if possible.
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